Stockton Sunday League © 2011

STOCKTON SUNDAY LEAGUE

F.A & Durham County F.A Charter Standard League

Secretary: Ken Clark 28 Leicester Road Norton Stockton on Tees TS20 2RB  Tel: 07504 303153
MINUTES OF MEETING 23 February 2011
Held at Elm Tree Social Club

Present :  
P Mack  (Chairman ), P Livingstone , A Close, K Steele, J Lambert, 
D Overton, K D Clark (Secretary)
Apologies :  G Hewitson, Jean Johnson, G Eastick, H Oliver
The Chairman opened the meeting at 19-34 and welcomed all to the meeting and then handed over to the League Secretary.
The minutes of the last meeting had been posted on the website and the members agreed these were a true record and they were duly signed by the Chairman.
Secretaries Report & Correspondence   

Secretaries Report – Matters Arising
Term based suspensions to start next season, John Topping is to attend the April meeting to explain how this will work.

Reminder that you were asked to bring in First Aid certificate tonight, can I ask that you see me at end of meeting so I can take details.

Charter Standard 

Charter Standard:  First Aid course organised for 10 March 2011 at Stockton Football Club on Bishopton Road West commencing at 6 p.m.  Those teams who indicated on the Form issued last season are expected to attend, there is a confirmation slip in your envelope tonight to return asap with who will be attending.  If any other club interested then please see League Secretary at end of meeting.

Please can any team who has enrolled for the F.A Introductory Certificate in Coaching can they please advise League Secretary asap.

Correspondence:

Latest suspension list’s from Durham County Football Association & North Riding County Football Association.

Letters & Emails from Durham County Football Association re Player’s Insurance, all to do with Teams not paying, not all of this is down to the teams Durham County Football Association must take some of the blame for not issuing invoices to teams for players.  Some teams have now had players suspended for not paying and some of these are for players signed in August, with some teams claiming that the players are no longer playing.  I did state at the beginning that you should get the fee from the players when they sign.  As for next season the league will be collecting the fee when a player registers, no fee no registration it will be as simple as that. 

Secretaries Report
Resignation:  Now is the time to be thinking about next season, if you are to discontinue then you need to submit your resignation in writing before the 31 March 2011.

Referees: Clubs are still phoning, texting or emailing me about no referee for their game, I do not appoint the  referees that is down to Jes Lambert therefore if you do not have a referee allocated or the appointed referee has cried off then you need to contact Jes and not me. 

Match Return: To date there are 8 teams not using the on-line return, as this will be compulsorily from next season then now would be a good time to start using the system to get use to it.  The on-line return has now been updated for the match return whereby if you sign a player on the day and you have advised me of the signing then if I have not added you can add the player and complete your match return, just enter first name, last name and date of birth then submit form within the timescale.
When doing your on-line match return can you make sure it has completed as there have been a few occasions lately whereby a team thinks they have completed and when I check there is no report present.  When I have contacted those concerned they have advised me they had done it, the easy to make sure is to check by going to the Results tab and for league games select Latest Results, then go to your fixture and select Team Sheet, this will show if completed, for cup games you will have to use the section Cup Result but will have to scroll to the bottom. 

Also the player suspension page has been updated in readiness for next season, this shows the games a player will miss during the suspension period.  
Teams are getting lax in completing the on-line return as I had to fine three teams this week for not completing in time and there were two fines from the previous week.  If you are having a problem doing the on-line return then please advise me before 6 pm on a Tuesday.

We have lost another referee this month due the behaviour of one team and more significantly one player, the matter has been reported to the County F.A when they have dealt with the league will take action themselves as this is totally unacceptable.

Once again I will put these notes on the website so you can check out anything you have missed or to use as a reminder.
Handbook Changes -   
Division Two

Wolviston Wellington F.C – Change of Mobile No: 07795 804140

These new details have been updated on the league website
TEAM OF THE MONTH  - January winner - Thornaby Village F.C (Division Two) 4 League wins but had 1 caution, they received a First Aid kit from Alan Close.
CUP DRAWS – Ian Gorman Memorial Trophy & Stephen Wells Memorial Trophy Semi Final draws were completed supervised by Jes Lambert.

REFEREES – Jes Lambert reported that recently teams had rung him not wanting a specific referee and if that referee was appointed they would not play, the teams stating that the referee concerned was crap.  Jes responded by saying yes he would take the referee off the game but would not replace the referee.  Jes stated that he does try and mix things around but this is not always easy as teams think, everybody wants the best referee and that is not possible.  He advised that midweek fixtures will be issued next month and if a referee cries off he will always look to replace where possible.
Alan Close spoke on the matter of referees and as he has been involved with the league for a long time remembers when we had very few referee’s to go around.  We all need to treat with respect that is what makes the league is the good referee’s that we have, they need to be treated properly.  John Hartley commented that respect is a two way thing and some referee’s are not showing respect towards teams and players.

Jes gave out a number of changes to the fixtures that had been issued that evening.
ROLL CALL –Two Team missing:
Billingham Cons F.C & Billingham Rangers F.C
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The Chairman reminded members that the next meeting is on the 23 March 2011, he thanked all for attending and he closed the meeting at 20-06.

Signed: ...............................................................
Date:    23 March 2011 
Minutes of Meeting held on 23 February 2011

